Deer Valley Property Owners’ Association

Annual Meeting Minutes

Saturday, August 3, 2019  

Bayfield Lions Club Hall

The Deer Valley Estates Property Owners’ Association (DVEPOA) Annual Meeting began with a potluck lunch at 11:45 AM on Saturday, August 3, 2019 at the Bayfield Lions Club Hall.  Thanks go to the Welcome Committee, headed by Lucy Ruduski and Lori Swapp,                  for setting up and organizing the lunch.
BUSINESS MEETING
The meeting was brought to order at 1:15 PM by Jim Wiler, President; other Board members in attendance were Linda Kole, Bill Swapp and Chris Gober.  Terry Beebe was not present. Karen Erickson, Treasurer and Teresa Downing, Secretary were also present.  Property Owners in attendance were Paul Erickson, Lori Swapp, Tammy Ferguson, Sarah Brockett, Lucy Ruduski, Sandy Robison, Anson Jones, Abbie Wiler, John Van Schaik, Richard McSwain, Jerry and Carolyn Libit, Tom Harrington, Ken and Sue Ann Gaherty, Gai Cleaveland, Orville and Laura Wright, Paul and Betsy Romere, Les and Kelly Baker, Steve and Jan Jurgens, Paul and Cathy Duggan and Les Kole.
Introduction of Owners, Directors, Officers and Committee Chairs
All Owners, Directors, Officers and Committee Chairpersons introduced themselves. 
President’s Remarks – Jim Wiler

· Our largest expense this year was the roadwork.  There was more gravel added to Beaver Creek Drive, but more is needed for the side roads.  A more substantial crown was made on Beaver Creek Drive.
Review and Approval of 2018 Annual Meeting Minutes
Les Kole motioned to approve the 2018 Annual Meeting Minutes and Paul Romere seconded.  Approval was unanimous.
Old Business
Treasurer’s Report – Karen Erickson
2017-2018 Year-End 
Total Revenues for the 2017-2018 year-end came to $61,362.96 which included dues, trash fees, delinquency interest, lot transfer fees and bank interest. Total Expenditures were $52,359.10.  We had a carryover of $5,855.84 from the previous year.
Our administration costs were $1,648.63 which covered bank fees, copies, postage, our PO Box, the State Corp Fee and supplies.

We paid $37.00 in income taxes due to higher interest on the CD.
We spent $3,220.50 on legal fees.

Road expenses came to $33,430.82.
Snow expenses came to $2,000.00

We opened an 18 month CD on September 4, 2018 for $5,000.00.

At year end we had a cash balance of $9,859.70. 
The Reserve fund CD contained $23,011.79 at year end.

2018-2019 Budget vs. Actual
Our carryover at the beginning of the year was $9,859.70.

Total revenues as of July 18, 2019 came to $60,552.19.
Upon the sale of Lot 44, the lien was cleared and $2,017.72 was received to cover past dues, delinquency fees and lien removal fees.

Total Expenditures $71,730.56.
Road expenses - $49,425.35 over budget of $38,000.00.
Snow expenses - $12,924.35 over budget of $8,000.00

Additional expenses expected before the end of our fiscal year include one week of trash pickup and annual meeting costs.
Our expenses exceeded our income by $11,178.37, to cover the difference we used last years’ carryover of $9,859.70 and cashed in our 18 month CD for $23,358.12 for the remaining $1,318.67.  We are returning as much as possible of the cashed CD to open an additional CD.  The first CD was opened with $15,000.00 on July 10, 2019.  We will open another CD October 1, 2019 for $6,000.00.  This leaves a balance of $1.039.45 as of July 18, 2019 in our account.
We currently have $20,000 in CDs with $6,000.00 saved to open another CD.
2019-2020 Budget Projection
The two budget proposals that were included in the Annual Meeting Packet are provided here for comparison.

The first budget uses the current $55/month dues. This shows total revenues of $61,820.00 and total expenses of $61, 820.00.  The snow budget stays at $8,000.00 because on average this is the amount we can expect to spend.  The road budget comes in at $39,056.00 well below what we spent on roads this year. 
The second budget works with $70/month dues.  This shows total revenues of $76,940.00 and total expenses of $76,940.00.  The entire amount of the dues increase is allocated to the road budget bringing it to $54,176.00.
Trash fees are increasing to $12.00/month. This will cover both dumpsters emptied twice a week for the entire year. 
Architectural Review Committee (ARC) Report – Les Kole
The ARC Committee has approved the following projects since the 2018 Annual Meeting:

Lot 35 – Deck Modification                   Lot 15 – Deck and fencing

Lot 3 –   Front porch addition
          Lot 52 – New garage

Lot 14 – Privacy fence
                      Lot 76 – Rusty corrugated metal

Lot 23 – Pergola over existing deck     Lot 71 – Roof replacement

Lot 13 – Portable garage, metal roof

    
Current ARC Committee Members are Les Kole, John Beebe, Bob Pope, Clark Roach and Ed Walinski.


Welcome Committee (WC) Report – Lucy Ruduski and Lori Swapp
The committee includes Terry Beebe, Betsy Romere, Abbie Wiler, Cathy Duggan and Ellen Maxton.  Visits were made to our new neighbors, Orville and Laura Wright, Doug and Sarah Brockett and Chris and Josselyn Gober.
Wildfire Adapted Partnership Report – Les Kole
Program is doing very well; currently there are 150 ambassadors in 90 communities. There are new brochures with contact information available:  (970) 385-8909,  www.WILDFIREADAPTED.org and Info@wildfireadapted.org.

Thank you to Owners who mitigate.  We encourage each Owner to mitigate and maintain their lot.  There aren’t any additional funds for mitigation.  Woodchucks is a company, who does mitigation and tree cutting. 
New Business- Ballot Issues
Acceptance of the 2019-2020 Budget
A projected budget for the 2019-2020 to be reviewed and accepted.
Election of Directors
This year there are three director openings on the DVE Board of Directors.  Terry Beebe and Chris Gober are on the ballot.
Ballot submission and tallying
Ballots were collected and counted for the Director positions and the 2019-2020 budget. 
Open Discussion

Internet-The grant submitted last year has been lost along with the vendor.  A new grant was submitted July, 15, 2019.  The results should be available in 4 to 6 months.  It will be a turnkey project.  When results are in, a vote will be needed from the Owners to accept and continue with the project.  Financing will be discussed.
Snow Removal-There is some concern with deep slush on the roads, some Owners feel the roads should be bladed down to the road base.
Roads- More gravel is needed on all roads. The side roads need to be serviced.  Beaver Creek Drive needs a minimum of three inches of gravel.  There is 0-2 inches is some areas.
Fencing-Perimeter fencing, NE of DVE at HWY 160 to the south corner of lot 22 stills need to be completed.
Dog Issues-Better this year, thank you to Owners who are taking responsibility for their dogs.
Prescribed Burn- At this time, a prescribed burn will not be done this Fall.
Establish 2020 Annual Meeting Date and Location
The 2020 Annual Meeting will be held on Saturday, August 1, 2020 at the Lions Club Hall, in Bayfield.
Announcement of Ballot Results
A total of 59 ballots were counted; the 2019-2020 budget was accepted with the $15.00 a month increase.  Terry Beebe and Chris Gober were reelected for another two year term.  
Donations
A total of $117.00 was collected for the Lions Club for the use of their facility.
Adjournment
The meeting was adjourned at 1:48 PM.
